
Covenant of Salt – A Spiritual Mentorship Ministry 
 

Desired Outcome (SMART GOAL) 

Simple:  Help families learn more about living a life of Christian Faith through the development of an 
understanding of Christ and his teachings nurtured by a mentorship with 2 members of the Covenant of 
Salt team.  

Measurable: Mentor 10 or more families. Bring 5 new families to worship.  Baptize 2 new believers.  
Have 1 of our Covenant of Salt families become a Covenant Community family. 

Achievable: 10/100 families is 10%.  Of those 10 families, half will attend at least 1 Sunday worship 
service.  From our 10 families, 2 members will elect to be baptized.  1 of our 100 families (1%) will 
become both a Covenant of Salt and Covenant Community family.  

Relevant: God has given the members of Covenant Community Presbyterian church the opportunity to 
be the salt of the earth. If not now, then when?   “Go into all the world and preach the gospel to every 
creature.” – Mark 16:15 

Timely: Late January 2020 through Mid-December 2020.  Launch late January at a group dinner – 
Personal Care.  Meet with families monthly through a combination of face-to-face activities and 
phone/Facetime contact.  Culminate in December with joint adoption of one of our new 2020 Hearts of 
Hope families.  (Covenant of Salt mentors and their family will adopt one of our new families) 

 

Becoming Salt – Steps to Achieving the Goal  

Step 1 – Calling Our Hope Team 

We are seeking 20 people who feel called to be part of the Covenant of Salt.  Working with a partner, 
he/she would commit to spending one year working with one of our Hearts of Hope families who seeks 
to know more about having a relationship with Christ.   

Step 2 – Preparing Our Team 

Partners will attend a planning meeting Sunday, October 13 to clarify expectations and answer 
questions.   Expectation is that partners will meet with their family 10-12 times throughout the calendar 
year.  We will provide 2 whole-group activities throughout the year, leaving 8-10 meetings for individual 
teams to schedule with their mentor family.   

 

Step 3 – Offer the Opportunity 

During our winter clothing open house in November, trained greeters will meet each family privately and 
offer a personal prayer for that family. 

At that time,  families will be offered the opportunity to connect with Herb and Lois Westlund who will 
contact each consenting family.  Herb and Lois will meet with each of the families and explain our 
Covenant of Salt program between late November and early January.   All consenting families will be 
invited to our engaging first meeting. 

Step 4 – Our Whole Group Launch  

Mid-January, families will gather at a Personal Care Dinner to meet their Salt team and have fun. 

Step 5- Becoming Salt – Set up the Second Meeting.   



At our launch event, time will be allotted for each team to meet with their family and to find out more 
about each member, their lives, interests, needs, hopes, desires, etc.  Find a common interest and set 
up your first independent meeting - perhaps one of the children’s events, a bowling date, Friday dinner at 
their favorite pizza place, etc.  Exchange contact information. Teams will receive a more detailed 
handout before this event to guide them through the initial exchange. 

Step 6 – Continued Team Support 

We will be in contact with our teams throughout the year to offer support, ideas, problem-solving.  Teams 
are not in this alone! 

Step 7- Monthly Meetings with your Family 

Each team will have a unique relationship with their family and thus teams will need to be flexible to 
those needs.  For example, one family may need a lot of upfront help and then the team role becomes 
more supportive.  A team may meet with their family weekly for the first month, and decrease contact as 
they feel more confident, secure, etc.  Ideally, teams could meet their families regularly at the front door 
of the church on Sundays, worship with them, enjoy coffee and go separate ways.  That may not happen 
for a while or at all the first year.   

Step 8 – A Culminating Event – December 2020 

Mentor teams will adopt a Hearts of Hope Family, shop, wrap and deliver to their family completing a 
cycle.  Shopping stipends are available.   

STEP 9 – Process Year 1 

Meet to discuss what went well, what needs improvement, did we meet our goals, what should year 2 
look like?   

 

 


